SCABIES LETTER

Dear Parent or Guardian,

This letter is to inform you that an individual in our childcare center/school has scabies. Scabies is an infestation of the skin caused by human scabies mites, which are found only on humans. These mites burrow under the skin and lay eggs, which then hatch. The most common symptoms of scabies are intense itching and a pimple-like skin rash. The rash is especially common between fingers and toes, and at the wrist and ankle, but can occur anywhere. If a person has never had scabies before, it may be four to six weeks before a person begins to itch; however, they are contagious that entire time. If infested again, in the future, it may take only one to four days before starting to itch.
Scabies is not dangerous, but it is very annoying. Anyone can get scabies. Scabies is mainly spread through direct, prolonged, skin-to-skin contact with an infected person. Contact generally must be prolonged; a quick hug or handshake will usually not spread scabies. Using or handling clothing, bedding, or towels used very recently by someone with scabies may also spread it.

Please monitor your child carefully for signs of an itchy rash over the next six weeks. If a rash develops, see your healthcare provider and let them know your child was exposed to scabies. If your child is diagnosed with scabies, please tell your school/childcare center as this is very important in controlling the spread of scabies.

Follow all of the treatment directions from your healthcare provider carefully. Machine wash and dry or dry clean bedding and clothing worn or used next to the skin during the 3 days before treatment. Items that cannot be dry cleaned or laundered can be disinfested by storing in a closed plastic bag for several days to a week. Never use pesticide sprays to control scabies; they can be harmful to people and animals. If your child has scabies, he/she can go back to school/child care the day after treatment. Your doctor will likely treat the entire family because scabies can spread easily.

If you have further questions concerning scabies, consult your healthcare provider or contact the Spokane Regional Health District’s Disease Prevention and Response division at (509) 324.1442.

Sincerely,

03/2018

